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December 05, 2006 

Ms. Catherine Witherspoon 
Executive Officer 
Cal ifomia Air Resources Board 
l 001 f Street 
Sacramento, CA 95812 

Re: Proposed Amend111ents to Ai rborne Toxic Control Measure for 
Clu·ome Plating and Cbromic Acid Anodizing Operations 

Dear flrfs. Witherspoon: 

I am writing as a follow-up to my letter to you <lated September 27, 2006, 
regarding the Bay Area Air Quality Managemeut District's (BAAQMD) 
comments on your staff's proposed amendments to the Airborne Toxic Control 
Measure (A TCM) for Chrome Plating ,md Chromic Aci<i Anodizing Operations. 
The proposed amendments would strengthen this ATCM, and thereby provide a 
further measure of public health protection. 

TI1e primary coucern expressed in my September 27, 2006 lcner, and in 
testimony provided by .BAA.QM D staff at the September 28, 2006 Public 
Hearing on this matter, was that the proposed amendments would require add-on 
controls for most decorative p!ating facilities within our jurisdiction without the 
option for ntore cost-effect ive alternative methods that could achieve stated 
emission limits. 

Based on comments received, your staff modified the original proposal 
considered by the Board on September 28, 2006, and issued draft rule 
amendments dated November 30, 2006. We have reviewed this modified 
proposal, and find that it ade<1uately addresses our eartier concems. Nearly all 
of OLtr decorative platers fall within the new category created for faci lities with a 
sensitive receptor distance mo~e than 330 feet, and wi.th annual throughput less 
than or equal to 500,000 amp-hours. Under the new proposal, these facili ties 
will have to meet the very s11i ngcnt 0.0015 mgiamp-hr emission limit, but not be 
required to use an add-on control device if compliance can be demonstrated 
using multiple plating bath additives or other alternative control methods. 

Thank you fo~ considering our comments, and modifying the proposed A TCM 
in a way that provides public health protection while allowing flexibility ia 
terms of more cost-effective control options. Tf you have any questions or 
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would like to discuss this matter fm1her, please call me at (415) 749-5052 or 
Brian Bateman, E ngineering Division Director, at ( 4 15) 749-4653. 

SincereJy, 

~~ 
Bwadbent 

1ve Officer/APCO 

JB:BFB 

cc: Clerk of the Board, Air Reso11rces Board 


